Thanks to your generous donations to our 2009 Annual Appeal, the Windham Land Trust was able to greatly improve Pringle Wildlife Preserve.  With the help of Eagle Scout Ben Richardson, we constructed an overlook platform, a parking lot and installed birdhouses.  Just last week we heard that the platform is a great place to view the international space station as it orbits above us!  Beginning this fall, the WLT is offering free informational programs on a variety of subjects.  All programs are listed on our website.  We invite you to attend these programs and to give us suggestions as to programs that might be of interest to you.

Our  2010 Annual Appeal and Membership Renewal Campaign will focus on increasing access to Black Brook Preserve.  We plan to improve both entrances, the one off Route 202 and the one off the Windham Center Road.  In order to promote more equitable access and to better distribute traffic on the BBP we plan to conduct the following stewardship activities:
· install two informational kiosks to assist in way finding activities, promote WLT causes, and provide a display about the local flora and fauna, history, watershed protection, and Leave No Trace principles, 

· upgrade a second Preserve entrance to encourage use of more evenly graded trails to provide better access for visitors with varying outdoor abilities and interests,

· improve trails that have fallen into disrepair through natural causes (a family of beavers who have since moved on).


The goal for the 2010 Annual Appeal is $10,000. At the same time that you renew your membership, we invite you to join us by investing in "a share" of your and your children's future, and in our town’s landscape.  Your gift of $10, $25, $50 or more, in addition to your membership, will help us improve public access to the BBP.  .  For your convenience donations can be made online at www.thewindhamlandtrust.org.  We value our members and greatly appreciate your previous gifts


The Land Trust is proud to work for Windham and to be part of this community.  Our meetings are always open to the public and we invite you to join us with your thoughts of how we can help manage growth and open space for public use in Windham.  Contact any board member or email us through our website www.thewindhamlandtrust.org.  


We need your help to continue to carry out the mission of the Windham Land Trust which is to “conserve, protect and preserve the natural resources of Windham, Maine and surrounding area.”  In order to achieve this mission we rely on our members for ongoing support, both financial and volunteer participation

Sincerely,

Dennis Hawkes, President

